CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley

on 

Tuesday 19th November 2013

at 7.30pm

Present:

    
Parish Councillor Ken Pugh - Chairman

   


    
Parish Councillor Martin Morris





Parish Councillor Peter Ince





Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts





Parish Councillor Sarah Lloyd





Clerk to Parish Council Jayne Simmons





Councillor Claire Wild

Apologies
0

Members of the Public:  1
1.       WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS


There were no declarations of interest

3. 
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the last meeting on 17th September 2013, having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read. These were then signed as a true record of the meeting.

4.
CORRESPONDENCE

The Clerk showed the meeting correspondence which had been received since the last meeting.  


5.
PARISH MATTERS

It was agreed this could be put back on the Agenda but only if there it was something which needed to be discussed and Parish Councillors were aware prior to the meeting.

6.
HIGHWAYS

Post on the Common by Millward Rise – a wooden post has been put at the start of the Common.  If someone hits it they would be able to claim from Milward Rise.  This is common land and horses are often ridden up there.  This was discussed at length and it was proposed by Councillor Ince that a member of the Parish Council approach Mr Milward to say the post has been brought to the Council’s attention and would he kindly remove it.  This was seconded by Councillor Roberts.  It was decided by a majority that the Chairman, Councillor Pugh would visit him.

7.
PLACE PLAN
Councillor Ince saw an article in The Times newspaper about Place Plans.  Large developers are going around villages/towns without a Parish Plan putting in planning permission.  This then goes to appeal and they get the permission!  It is where Councils have failed to announce their plans for planning i.e Shropshire Council’s plan.  It is not referring to Parish Council plans.

8.
PRECEPT

Councils are encouraging Parish Councils not to put up their Precept.  A Parish Council should operate with six months money in hand.  

The Clerk’s salary discussed and it was agreed that this would not be increased at present but would be discussed at next meeting.  Expenses will be paid quarterly and Clerk to make sure the amount given does cover the expenses made.

Councillor Pugh proposed that the Precept stays the same – seconded by Councillor Roberts.  

The Election recharge costs were discussed and issue raised as to why small parishes are being charged so much.  Each small parish has to pay around £100 per parish.  Councillor Wild said this has been raised by Shropshire Council.

9.
PLANNING

Barn conversion by Raby Estates – this is conversion of a farm building which is policy compliant.  Tenants have been given notice to quit the buildings.  They have not been offered any money but they have successive life tenancy.  However it was not felt by the Parish Council that the buildings are redundant and access is poor.  Councillor Wild said it is not the best agricultural land and only has sheep grazing it.  The Councillors still felt it was taking away agricultural land.  Issues are:

1.  240 sq m – so quite large

2. Don’t like design as it is not within keeping

3. Layout is not good

4. Access poor

Proposed by Councillor Pugh and seconded by Councillor Morris that the Clerk write to the Council opposing this planning application.

10.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

a)  Clerk’s pay and expenses

b)  Precept Form

13.   
MEETING DATES

Next meeting 28th January 2014.


All meetings to be held in The Old School, Kenley at 7.28pm unless otherwise 

stated.  

14.
CLOSE OF MEETING

Meeting closed at 20.45

Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..

Chairman Ken Pugh

